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Joan Malin is now retired having worked in the non profit sector and in NYC 

government for several decades. She currently is a consultant at the Support Center 

for Nonprofits and is the board chair for Project Guardianship, a new organization 

providing an innovative person centered approach to legal guardians.   

 

She was appointed CEO of Planned Parenthood of New York City (PPNYC) in 

March 2000.  PPNYC provided the full range of reproductive health care services in 

five centers to nearly more than 64,000 New Yorkers annually, educational 

interventions for adolescents, sex ed workshops, peer education, technical assistance, 

and professional training to communities throughout the city, and advocacy on behalf 

of reproductive health. In addition, PPNYC is the home of Project Street Beat, a 

street-based HIV prevention and linkage-to-care program.  

 

Ms. Malin came to PPNYC after four years as chief executive of the Bowery 

Resident’s Committee, Inc. (BRC)— a multi-service agency which provides over 20 

social services and housing programs for adults with limited resources including the 

homeless, hungry, chemically dependent, psychiatrically disabled, persons with AIDS 

and the aged. 

     

Prior to BRC, Ms. Malin served in the New York City Department of Homeless 

Services for four years, first as Deputy Commissioner for Program Planning, then as 

Commissioner. Ms. Malin is a veteran of three New York City Mayoral 

administrations during which she has overseen delivery of home-care and protective 

services for adults, has managed the City's senior centers and worked extensively to 

address the needs of the City's homeless population.   

      

Ms. Malin holds a BA in Urban Studies from Case Western Reserve University and a 

Master of City Planning from the University of Pennsylvania.  Ms. Malin has served 

on the boards of Brooklyn Community Services, the Youth Services Opportunities 

Project, the Mary McDowell Center for Learning, and the International Program 

Committee of American Friend Service Community.  Ms. Malin was also Adjunct 

Assistant Professor of Public Policy at the Robert F. Wagner Graduate School of 

Public Service of New York University. 
 


